Holden, Anne@Waterboards

From: Baker, lain <IxBj@pge.com>

Sent: Wednesday, October 22, 2014 12:37 PM

To: Dernbach, Lisa@Waterboards

Cc: Sullivan, Kevin M (CRPO); Holden, Anne@Waterboards; Kemper, Lauri@Waterboards;
Law Litigation Hold Notices Hinkley; Dudley, Matthew(Law)

Subject: RE: Proposed Northern Monitoring Wells

Thanks Lisa,

We will move forward with installing the well at the proposed location for WB-5 and start looking at the new Red Hill A
location.

From: Dernbach, Lisa@Waterboards [mailto:lisa.dernbach@waterboards.ca.gov]

Sent: Tuesday, October 21, 2014 1:02 PM

To: Baker, lain

Cc: Sullivan, Kevin M (CRPO); Holden, Anne@Waterboards; Kemper, Lauri@Waterboards
Subject: Proposed Northern Monitoring Wells

Hi lain,

| reviewed again the proposed location of monitoring well WB-5, north of Red Hill. While the proposed location isn’t
ideal to intercept the plume east of Red Hill, we understand your limitations are due to sensitive ESA habitat. Therefore,
Water Board staff has no objections to installing WB-5 at the proposed location on the map passed out at our Oct. 17
meeting.

In previous correspondence, PG&E stated that monitoring wells cannot be installed on Mt. General/Holstead Rd due to
overhead power lines. Therefore, we are recommending that proposed well Red Hill A be re-located south of its current
location, to be installed along the northwest extent of Burnt Tree Rd, which is on County Right-of-Way. This new well
location will assist in determining the western limb of the plume north of Red Hill.

Lastly, Board staff still believes that a monitoring well location is needed to define the eastern plume boundary in the
Mt. General Rd area: MW-141S1 & S2 and MW-104S1 have been increasing in concentration over the past year. If
concentrations at one or both of these well locations should increase on the 3 Q 2014 plume map, we’re going to want
to see a well location proposed on Coon Canyon Rd, on or south of Mt. General Rd, since its in County Right-of-Way.

Let me know if you have any questions.
Lisa Dernbach

Lahontan Water Board
(530) 542-5424

PG&E is committed to protecting our customers' privacy.
To learn more, please visit http://www.pge.com/about/company/privacy/customer/




